
Low Bono Section Executive Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

November 10, 2021 

Opening 

The regular meeting of the Low Bono Section Executive Committee was called to order 

at 4:00 p.m. on November 10, 2021 via Zoom by Sart Rowe. 

Present 

Jeff Hamilton; Sart Rowe; Jennifer Ortega; Marya Noyes; Sarah Bove; Lesli Ashley; 

Teddy Roberts 

Approval of Agenda 

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed. 

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed. 

Open Issues 

 

● Appointment of Lesli Ashley to vacant position of Secretary for the Low Bono 

Section. Motion was made by Jeff Hamilton. Motion was seconded by Jennifer 

Ortega. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

● Appointment of Christy Carpenter and Mirisa Torres to vacant positions of At 

Large member for the Low Bono Section Executive Committee. Motion was 

made by Jennifer Ortega. Motion was seconded by Jeff Hamilton. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

New Business 

 

Discussed the Annual Report due to WSBA for the section. WSBA changed the form and 

it required reformatting to the new template.  Report was transferred to updated template 

and will be submitted to WSBA on time. 

Discussed need for term limits for committees to encourage additional participation and 

not burning out members and leadership of the section. 

 



 

Committee Reports 

 

Newsletter committee: Committee Chair reports for the December newsletter, articles 

will be written by Marya Noyes, Sarah Bove, Jennifer Ortega, and Lesli Ashley.  The 

committee is looking for a vendor to make a dynamic template and is looking for bids.  If 

you wish to write a newsletter article, contact Jennifer Ortega. 

Legislative Committee: Committee Chair scheduled a meeting for the committee. 

Student Committee: Committee Chair reports it is paused until new school year. 

Education Committee: Committee Chair reports it is paused until new school year. 

Social Media Committee: Committee Chair is awaiting the start of the new semester for 

new intern.  Lesli Ashley has also volunteered to work on this committee. 

CLE Committee: This committee reports need additional volunteers. Chair will be 

putting out a call for volunteers for committee assignments. Committee is looking at 

CLEs with other sections and the timing of the CLE to have good impact.  Lesli and 

Marya expressed interest in joining this committee. Discussion was had about potential 

topics for CLEs. 

Adjournment 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:00 by Sart Rowe. The next general meeting will be at 4:00 

pm on December 8, 2021, via zoom. 

Minutes submitted by: Lesli Ashley 

 


